
This will be the last newsletter for my term as Region 12 President.  Ken and I want to thank all 
the members of Region 12 for your support.  
 
Special thanks to our Region 12 Executive Board: 1

st
 Vice President Bob Stansbury, 2

nd
 Vice 

President Tom Smithson, Secretary Marlene Bowman, Treasurer Silvia Kasper and Parlia-
mentarian Hedda Smithson.  Also high on this list to be thanked are the hard working Unit 
Presidents I have served with that make up the Region 12 Board.  
 
In each region newsletter is a list of all our Region Committee Chairpersons and I sincerely 
hope they know how much they are appreciated.  I want to specially thank our Newsletter Editor 
Nancy Harrington for her great newsletters, Connie Squires for her contributions to the Blue 
Beret and Don Williams as Membership Chair. 
 
One other group of members Iôd like to say thanks to is all the volunteers who help us each 
year with the Annual Region 12 Rally, Rose Parade Rally and Hobo Rally.  Also, this year 
many of you helped as Region 12 hosted the WBCCI Mid-Winter IBT in Blythe. 
 
Region 12 can be very proud of another great year with 9 of our 12 units receiving Merit 
Awards.   
 
Our members, along with their units, participated in the Wounded Warrior project.  Thanks to 
everyone for their efforts on this very worthwhile program.  Members of Region 12 will always 
do us proud. 
 
Region 12 has enjoyed an increase in membership this year, is financially solid and is ready 
to install a new President and Vice Presidents to lead our Region into the future. I know they 
will do an excellent job and continue to keep Region 12 in the forefront of WBCCI. 
 
Hopefully we will see many of you at the International Rally in Huron this month and have 
the opportunity to thank you in person.  At the rally we will have our Region 12 Breakfast on 
July 2

nd
 with the installation of our new VPs and the Regions12/11 July 4

th
 picnic.  

 
Besides the activities of the International Rally, the Rally is the site for our Clubôs important 
International Annual Meeting including the election of International Officers.  It is also your 
opportunity to speak out and take part in the Delegates seminar and meeting.  This is your 
club, have your say. 
 
In closing, it has been an honor to serve as your President and First Mate for three years. 
 
Take care and travel safe, 
Judy and Ken Bechthold 
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REGION 12 OFFICERS  

2013 - 2015 
 

Iôm very happy to announce that the election for our new officers is complete and the results are 
listed below along with some information about each new officer.  Our new Region 12 President 
will be installed on July 3

rd
 during the evening ceremony in Huron, S.D.  The other officers will be 

installed at the Region 12 breakfast on July 2nd. 
 
 

Robert (Bob) Stansbury, Region 12 President, is married to Cecelia Stansbury 
who is the current WBCCI International Secretary.  Bob is a native Californian but 
has lived in Oregon, Washington and now in Carson City, NV.  They enjoy their 
time with their son, daughter and 4 grandchildren.  Bob was a classroom teacher 
for 40 years and is very active in many civic organizations, including Rotary and 
the Elks.  They are members of the First Presbyterian Church.  They have been 
members of WBCCI for 10 years, attended 7 International rallies and many other 
rallies and caravans.  They are members of the Santa Clara Unit and affiliates of 
Sierra Nevada, Golden West, NorCal and San Diego. 

 

 

 Thomas (Tom) Smithson, Region 12 1
st
 Vice President, is married to Hedda 

Smithson who is the current Region 12 Parliamentarian.  Tom and Hedda live 
in Fair Oaks (near Sacramento) and have one daughter.  He was a teacher in 
the San Juan School District.  At one time during his career he worked for the 
University of Maryland Medical School doing tropical medicine research in 
Salvador, Brazil.  Tom is very active on numerous boards including the Sac-
ramento Science Museum.  They have been a member of WBCCI since 2002 
and are members of the Northern California Unit (NorCal).  Tom is currently 
the Constitution and Bylaws Committee Chair for Region 12 and has been 
very active on the International level. 

 

 

James (Jim) Polk, Region 12 2
nd

 Vice President is married to Lynda.  They 
reside in Ojai, CA.  They bought their first Airstream in 2006 and soon joined 
Tri-County Unit (now Central Coast Unit).  He retired as a business unit 
president of a Fortune 50 corporation and began a consulting firm along with 
a small business enterprise.  They are both very active with their unit, Region 
12, International and the Albuquerque Balloon Festival.  Jim was the Region 
12 webmaster. 

 
 
Iôve very excited to leave Region 12 in the hands of these very qualified members.  Please let 

them know how you can volunteer to help. 



 
UNIT 

 

2012 PRESIDENT 

 
GOLDEN WEST 

 

DALE HARRINGTON 

 
LONG BEACH 

 
RAY CROWE 

 
EL CAMINO REAL 

 
MICHAEL BEHAN 

 
NORTHERN CALIFORNIA 

 
MIKE MALONE 

 

 
SAN DIEGO CA 

 
DANNY R. NIXON 

 

 
SANTA CLARA CA 

 
DEBBIE SODE 

 
CENTRAL COAST CA 

 
ROXANNE M GROSS 

 
SAN JOAQUIN CA 

 
ROSS BAUER 

 
NEVADA  

 
DIANE HANCOCK 

  

  

 
2012 SUPERIOR MERIT AWARDS 

 

 

  

Hi Ho Silver, to the Silver State We Go! 
 

Save the Date for the Region 12 Rally 
 

10/15/14 ï 10/20/14 
 

Lakeside RV Resort, Pahrump, NV 
 

 
 



REGION 12 SCHEDULE 
  
  

 Region 12 Rally   10/10/13 ï 10/15/13, Lodi, CA ï NorCal Unit Hosting 

Rose Parade Rally   12/28/13 ï 1/1/14  

 Memorial Hobo Rally   2/3/14 ï 2/9/14, Blythe, CA 

 Region 12 Rally   10/15/14 ï 10/20/14, Pahrump, NV ï Golden West Unit Hosting 

 Rose Parade Rally   12/28/14 ï 1/1/15, Pasadena, CA 

 Hobo Rally 2015   TBD 

 Region 12 Rally October 2015, Carson City/Reno ï Sierra Nevada Unit Hosting 



REGION 12 OFFICERS 
2013-2015 
 

President - #300 
Bob Stansbury   Cell       925-200-4229 
burytone@charter.net  Home    775-297-3866 
 

1
st

 Vice President - #3719  
Tom Smithson   Cell        916-802-0443 
tscats@mac.com   Home   916-961-7214 
 

2
nd

 Vice President - #2705  
Jim Polk   Cell        805-646-7293 
japolk@jps.net     Home     805-646-4557 
 

Secretary - #300  
Cecelia Stansbury  Cell        925-200-4360 
cecstansbury@yahoo.com   Home     775-297-3866 
 

Treasurer - #349 
Judy Bechthold   Cell        530-908-0400 
jabkeb@aol.com  Home     530-666-5839 
 

Parliamentarian - #3719   
Hedda Smithson  Cell        916-996-7865 
fohedda@macnexus.org  Home     916-961-7214 
 
 
REGION 12 COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS 
2013-2015   
 

Membership - #14207  
Don Williams       Cell       951-264-0219 
kd6uvt@mac.com   Home    951-780-5199  
 

Caravan Chair - #26071 
Bob Vasser    Home     415-479-6142 
bobelv@earthlink.net  
 

Constitution & Bylaws - #3719 
Tom Smithson    Cell         916-802-0443  
tscats@mac.com    Home      916-961-7214  
 

Blue Beret Contributing Editor - #3584 
Kia Johnson    Cell         925-922-3367 
kiajohnson@comcast.net   Home      925-846-4407 
 

Newsletter Editor - #1541 
Deborah Dash    Cell          925-785-1110 
countedx58@comcast.net         Home     925-373-8840 
 

Legislative - #6213 
Larry Larsen    Cell         510-506-2819 
Lrsntahoe2@aol.com   
 

Web Master - #2242 
Eric McHenry        Cell         707-694-2203 
mchenry.family@me.com   Home      707-539-5780 
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ROSE PARADE SPECIAL EVENT RALLY 

 
 

 December 28, 2013ðJanuary 1, 2014 

 

 Name ______________________________________ Spouse _______________________ 

 

 Address __________________________________________________________________ 

 

 City ______________________________ State/Prov ______ Zip _______ 

 

 WBCCI # ________ Unit/Region _______________/___ 

 

 Rig Type: Trl ____/MH____ ; Length_______ 

 
 

 Phone (Home/Cell): _______________________________ 

 

 Email: ____________________________________________ 

 
 

 Rally Fee: 
 

 Airstream with 2 adults $485 $_________ 
 
 Airstream with 1 adult $400 $_________ 
 
 Guest (12+) $120 each $ ________ 
 
 Guest (under 12) $65 each $ ________ 
 
 Total Rally Fee $ ________ Due by 10/1/13 
 
 

 No refund for the cost of the seats can be made after 10/25/13.  
 

This is a Dry Camping Event  
 

Make checks payable to: Region 12, WBCCI  
Mail to: Hedda Smithson  

4033 Main Street, Fair Oaks, CA 95628 -7520 
 

More information on the rally and how to make your 
special event selections will be sent to you. 






